

## **iGT UNC Modification Panel Meeting 15-07**

**Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> July 2015**

Gemserv, 8 Fenchurch Place, London EC3M 4AJ

<b>Attendee</b>	<b>Organisation</b>	<b>Representing</b>	<b>As</b>
Steve Ladle (SL)	Gemserv	Code Administrator	Chairman
Jenny Rawlinson (JR) *	Brookfield Utilities	Pipeline Operators	
Kishan Nundloll (KN) *	ES Pipelines	Pipeline Operators	
Cher Harris (CH) *	Indigo Pipelines	Pipeline Operators	
Kristian Pilling (KP) *	SSE Energy Supply	Pipeline Users	
Kirsty Dudley (KD) *	E.ON UK	Pipeline Users	
Rory Edwards (RE) *	Ofgem	Authority	
Paul Rocke (PR)	Gemserv	Code Administrator	
David Moore (DM)	Gemserv	Code Administrator	Observer

*\*Attended via teleconference*

### **1. ALTERNATES, APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE, AND OBSERVERS**

SL welcomed attendees to the eighth iGT UNC Modification Panel meeting of 2015. The Panel noted that the meeting was the final meeting of Jenny Rawlinson's (Brookfield Utilities) current term on the iGT UNC Modification Panel.

David Moore (Gemserv) was in attendance as an observer. There were no apologies for absence.

### **3. MINUTES FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING**

The minutes from the iGT UNC Panel 15-06 were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

### **4. ACTIONS ARISING**

### **5. SHORT NOTICE BUSINESS**

None.

### **6. PANEL DECISIONS**

None.

## 7. UPDATE ON DEVELOPMENT GROUPS

### [iGT056 – UPRN Provision](#)

JR noted that the Modification Workstream on 30<sup>th</sup> June 2015 had considered the status of iGT056. The Address Data Working Group (ADWG), established by Ofgem, had met for the first time on 17<sup>th</sup> June 2015; Colette Baldwin (E.ON), as Proposer of iGT056 and the equivalent UNC change, would be in attendance at the next meeting on 22<sup>nd</sup> July 2015, where the Modifications would be considered within the scope of the wider address data quality issues.

### [iGT071 - Updating the iGT AQ Review Procedures Ancillary Document](#)

In the absence of the Proposer of iGT071 Kiran Samra (npower), SL noted that the Workgroup for iGT071 had last met at the Modification Workstream on 30<sup>th</sup> June 2015, where Xoserve had provided a valuable analysis of the various AQ values that will be held by them for iGT Supply Points for the AQ review process post-implementation of Project Nexus. The Workgroup had considered that further development should be deferred until there was greater certainty around the date of Project Nexus implementation, as this may affect which process is adopted for 2016.

### [iGT075 - Identification of Supply Meter Point pressure tier](#)

KD noted that the Workgroup for iGT075 had not met since the previous Modification Panel meeting, as the Proposer had requested that further development should be deferred pending the completion of discussions with Xoserve and Large Transporters.

### [iGT078 - Ancillary Document for the New Connections process](#)

SL noted that the Workgroup for iGT078 had last met at the Modification Workstream on 30<sup>th</sup> June 2015. At the meeting, Kiran Samra (npower) had advised that she was compiling final comments on the latest version of the Ancillary Document, and would be looking to publish the latest version ahead of the next meeting on 4<sup>th</sup> August 2015. SL considered that the next meeting may look to conclude development of the Modification, and that the Workgroup Report may be prepared for presentation at the Panel meeting on 19<sup>th</sup> August 2015.

### [iGT080 - Mandating iGT use of Xoserve Portfolio Data for Shipper Transportation Billing](#)

SL noted that the first Workgroup meeting for iGT080 had been convened during the Modification Workstream on 30<sup>th</sup> June 2015. Mark Jones (SSE) had presented the Modification, and the Workgroup had discussed the rationale for change in relation to the issues likely to be resolved by Project Nexus. The Workgroup considered that detailed business rules were required to understand the intricacies of the change further, and the

Proposer and Xoserve had agree to develop these, and a timeline of the invoicing and verification process, ahead of the next Modification Workstream on 4<sup>th</sup> August 2015.

**8. URGENT MODIFICATION PROPOSALS RECEIVED**

None.

**9. NON-URGENT MODIFICATION PROPOSALS RECEIVED**

None.

**10. FAST TRACK MODIFICATION PROPOSALS RECEIVED**

None.

**11. WORKGROUP REPORTS**

**FPL001 - Changes to the Fulcrum INC for SSP**

SL presented the Workgroup Report for FPL001, which had been agreed following one meeting of the Workgroup on 30<sup>th</sup> June 2015. The Modification sought to make associated changes to the Fulcrum Pipelines Ltd Individual Network Code to facilitate the implementation of Single Service Provision. The Workgroup had considered the change including legal text provided by the Proposer, and agreed that the rationale for change and the solution were appropriate. The Workgroup recommended that the Modification should be subject to self-governance, and should proceed to consultation as a Draft Modification Report.

The Panel unanimously **AGREED** that FPL001 should be subject to self-governance, and that a self-governance statement should be published accordingly. The Panel unanimously **AGREED** that FPL001 should proceed to consultation as a Draft Modification Report without the need for further legal text drafting.

**12. FINAL MODIFICATION REPORTS**

None.

**15. AUTHORITY UPDATES**

RE noted that Ofgem was convening a Code Governance Review workshop on 22<sup>nd</sup> July 2015, with a view to publishing a further consultation towards autumn 2015.

SL noted that UNC 0548 had been raised with an Urgent status, seeking to alter the Project Nexus Implementation Date to 1<sup>st</sup> October 2016 from 1<sup>st</sup> October 2015. SL further noted that the Modification set out the proposed timeline for progression of the Modification, with an Ofgem decision scheduled to be received in early August 2015. SL noted that the next Modification Workstream meeting would be asked to consider wider implications on the proposed change.

**16. ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

None.

***The next Modification Panel meeting will be convened at 11:00am on 19<sup>th</sup> August 2015.***